Research:

TENDERS RECEIVED. (**1906, March 13**). *The Sydney Morning Herald* (NSW: 1842 - 1954), p. 8. Retrieved November 15, 2011, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article14758569

In the Rocklily Estate, adjoining Warriewood, there are from 3 to 5 acre blocks, at from £10 to £25 an acre; £1 per acre deposit, and 3s per acre per month; terms extending up to 14 years if required. This land is extremely fertile, and all the advantages we have alluded to apply with equal force at Rock* lily.

ON THE LAND. (**1908, February 13**). *The Sydney Morning Herald* (NSW: 1842 - 1954), p. 5. Retrieved November 15, 2011, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article14913361

1. PROPERTY MARKET.

The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954) Saturday 25 June 1910 p 15 Article

... 1 farm block **Warriewood** Estate, Narra been, £1"^.; 1 town lot **Warriewood** Fstntc Narra been, £40, 1 ... 777 words

Drummer are plentiful at well known spots along the coast. Whiting are being caught at Collaroy and Warriewood beaches during the day. Bream are on the bite at night.

FISHING AND WHERE. (1949, November 6). *The Sunday Herald* (Sydney, NSW: 1949 - 1953), p. 14 Section: Sporting Section. Retrieved November 15, 2011, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article28665292

REJECTED LOVER. ATTEMPTED SHOOTING. Sentence of 15 Years. 8Y1WF.V. Tnesriav.

Fifteen years' penal servitude was the sentence imposed . to-day by **Judge Curlewis** at the Quarter Sessions, in a case of attempted shooting.

Leslie Eugene Gospar (35), poultry farmer, was charged with having maliciously attempted to discharge a double barrelled gun at Alma Grace Forbes Smith, with intent to do grievous bodily harm, at Warriewood, near Brookvale, on June 12. There was an alternative count of common assault. Miss. Forbes Smith stated that the accused, whom she had known for some time, had proposed marriage to her, and had been refused. On the date in question he had followed her to her home, abusing and threatening her. That same evening she had gone into her bedroom, and saw the accused standing behind the door with a gun. She screamed and ran away, and he followed. She stood against the door, feeling paralyzed, and he raised the gun, which was a double-barreled shot gun, to the level of her eyes, when her lather caught hold of his arms. The gun was fully loaded and cocked. The police stated that, when searched, the accused was found to have a razor in his pocket and also a bottle of strychnine. The accused made a rambling statement from the dock, in which he said that

he had borrowed the gun, but not with the intention of shooting any one. He was taking the razor to the barber to have it sharpened, and the Strychnine to the man who owned it. After a very short retirement the jury returned a verdict of guilty on the major charge, with which His Honor said he quite agreed. His Honor, addressing the prisoner, said, 'In my opinion you are very fortunate that you are not hero charged with murder. Crimes of violence are particularly common just now. You are liable to penal servitude for life. Had not the girl's father caught you in time you would have been here, on a charge of murder. I sentence you to 15 years* penal servitude

REJECTED LOVER. (**1928, July 11**). *The Register* (Adelaide, SA: 1901 - 1929), p. 9. Retrieved November 15, 2011, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article57056866

BODY AMONG SPIDERS

James Carr, believed to be more than 90 years of age, was found dead yesterday in a hut infested with funnel-web spiders. His body was found on his bed in a small hut in which he lived in Warriewood.

Warriewood.

BODY AMONG SPIDERS. (**1949, March 26**). *The Sydney Morning Herald* (NSW: 1842 - 1954), p. 5. Retrieved November 15, 2011, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article18108674

1. Milkman's Ordeal

The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954) Friday 13 July 1951 p 5 Article

... Milkman's Ordeal -« Leslie Kuhlmorgan, 50, milk carter, of Park Street, Mona Vale, lay for an hour in Forest Road, **Warriewood**, yesterday, with his left leg broken in two places. His horse kicked him when the cart overturned after striking a rut. Another milk carter found Kuhlmorgan at 5 a.m. ... 58 words

OUR COVER ~

. "Mary Estrella" is one of the latest arrivals among about 300 varieties of Hibiscus Rosaninensis available in Australia. From Hawaii, it was quarantined for 12 months at the Hibiscus Farm, Warriewood, NJS.W., where Ron Berg, of our staff, photographed its first flowering. "Mary Estrella" is a compact but fairly slow-growing plant, suitable for pots or tubs; the flowers grow to about 8in. in width.

OUR COVER. (**1966, March 30**). *The Australian Women's Weekly* (1933 - 1982), p. 2. Retrieved November 15, 2011, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article51187203

1. FIXED TOMATO PRICES

The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954) Wednesday 4 March 1942 p 5 Article

... FIXED TOMATO PRICES The glasshouse and outdoor tomato growers of Monavale, **Warriewood**, and the surrounding districts, at a mass meeting at Pittwater, decided to protest lo the Federal Government against the price fixed for tomatoes by the Commonwealth Prices Com- missioner. Unless better rates ... 80 words

Bush fire menaces 10 homes Sydney, Monday
 The Argus (Melbourne, Vic. : 1848 - 1956) Tuesday 4 November

 1952 p 3 Article

... Bush fire menaces 10 homes Sydney, Monday A bush fire today menaced 10 homes at **Warriewood**, north of Manly. The fire, which has been burning for more than 48 hours, has burnt out more than five square miles of bushland. Firemen fought for six hours to 10 a.m. today to keep the fires away from the ... 70 words

DISTRICT COURT.

(Before Judge Clancy and a jury of four.) VERDICT AGAINST COUNCIL.

Andrew Draskovich, of Warriewood Road, Warriewood, near Narrabeen, sought to recover from the Warringah Shire Council £400 for damage to his land and crops. Plaintiff alleged that in the heavy rains which fell on June 19, 1937, his market garden was flooded and his crop of tomatoes and peas damaged There was also considerable soil erosion He contended that the damage was due to the negligent construction by the defendant council of water tables on the Warriewood Road, of the catch drains above the road, and of the culverts passing under the road near his property He further contended that they were inadequate for carrying off storm waters. The defendant council denied negligence, and pleaded contributory negligence by plaintiff in filling one of the drains with logs so as to give vehicle traffic access to his property. A verdict was given for plaintiff for £50 Mi J W Smyth (instructed by Mr J G Nicholas) appealed for plaintiff and Mr R Ashbmnei (instructed by Messis Dawson Waldron Edwards, and Nicholls) for defendant council

DISTRICT COURT. (**1938, September 10**). *The Sydney Morning Herald* (NSW: 1842 - 1954), p. 5. Retrieved November 15, 2011, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article17517453

LIGHTNING FLASH. Men Struck at Warriewood. TREE SPLINTERED.

Three men were slightly Injured by a flash of lightning, which struck a tree at Warriewood, near Mona Vale, on Friday. Mr. D. McLaren was clearing debris from his garden in Hill-street, and Mr. J. Skinner was watching him from a nearby house. Both men were almost blinded by a

vivid flash when lightning struck a tall gum tree about 70 yards from Mr. McLaren. Every bough except one was hurled from the tree by the force of the explosion, and pieces of bark were thrown hundreds of feet In all directions. One bough, 4ft In length, was tossed 100 yards, where It struck the chimney of a cottage. Windows In neighbouring houses were shattered. Mr. McLaren was able to reach a neighbour's house, where he collapsed. He was treated, and suffered no ill-effects.

James Savage and Hermann Schrelnerp were working at the switchboard of the Mona Vale post-office, when their instruments were struck by a blinding flash. The two men were stunned, and when they recovered were almost helpless for some time. Then they returned to duty, to find that a number of lines had been rendered useless by the disturbance.

LIGHTNING FLASH. (**1931, April 27**). *The Sydney Morning Herald* (NSW: 1842 - 1954), p. 6. Retrieved November 15, 2011, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article16772870

MANSLAUGHTER CHARGE ALLEGED QUARREL OVER PROPERTY.

SYDNEY, August 29.

Simo Gregorivitch (34), a Serbian, who kept an orchard at Warriewood, was taken to Manly Hospital on Thursday night, suffering from head injuries, and died there this morning. The police were Informed that a quarrel had occurred over property at Warriewood, and it is alleged that Gregorivitch was struck on the head with a billet of wood. The police arrested a man to-night, and charged him with manslaughter.

MANSLAUGHTER CHARGE. (**1934, August 30**). *The Mercury* (Hobart, Tas.: 1860 - 1954), p. 2. Retrieved November 15, 2011, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article24960099

1. NOTES BURNT. Cottage Destroyed.

The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954) **Tuesday 22 March 1932** p 11 Article

... NOTES BURNT. -» Cottage Destroyed. About £105 in notes was burnt in a fire which destroyed a six-roomed cottage at **Warriewood**, Warriewood, near Mona Vale, yesterday morning. The cottage was occupied by **George Jovano Jovanovich**, a market gardener, who was away when the fire broke out. The Narrabeen ... 63 words

1. <u>DEATH OF SERBIAN</u>.

The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954) **Tuesday 11 September 1934** p 12 Article

... DEATH OF SERBIAN. The Acting City Coroner (Mr. G S. Goldie[?] opened an Inquest yesterday concerning Simo Gregovich, 34, a Serbian of Macpherson-street, street

Warriewood who died in the Manly District Hospital on August 28. allegedly the result of injuries caused by **Spaso Jovanovich** who had been ... 63 words

YUGOSLAV FARMERS. Evidence About Fatal Quarrel. I

A fight between two Yugoslav farmers which ended in the death of one was described in the City Coroners Court yesterday, when an inquest was held on Simo Gregovich 3T of Warriewood Spaso Jovanovich also of Warriewood -was present In the court on bail He has been charged with man-slaughter

Klisto Billen a farmer said that there had been ill-feeling between Gregovich and Jovanovich and Jovanovich had said to Gie Rovlch I will fix him up Witness formerly worked on Jovanovich s farm but Jnvanovlch had put up a notice in English saying he would kill witness if he went there again

Detective Sergeant Jassell said that Jovanovich had described to him a fight which he sild he hid had with Giegovlch Jovano vich alleged that he went to Gregovich s farm to remove some fencing which belonged to him and that after a dispute Gregovich struck him on a thigh with an axe and made a second blow which cut a fingei Gregovich then attacked him with two axes and In self-defence he struck him on the head with a post When witness interviewed Gregovich in hospital Gregovich denied that he attacked Jovanovich with an axe. A doctor who examined Jovanovich some hours after the fight said he could find no mark of any injury on his thigh where he said he had been hit. The inquest was adjourned until next Tuesday

YUGOSLAV FARMERS. (1934, September 15). *The Sydney Morning Herald* (NSW: 1842 - 1954), p. 8. Retrieved November 15, 2011, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article17080102

DISTRICT COURT. (1938, September 10). *The Sydney Morning Herald* (NSW: 1842 - 1954), p. 5. Retrieved November 15, 2011, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article17517453

1. COTTAGE BUILDER FINED £50

The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954) Friday 6 April 1945 p 3 Article

... COTTAGE BUILDER FINED £50 Charged with having built a brick cottage without permission from the Department of War Organisation of industry, Joseph Kalajizch, market gardener, of Forest Road, **Warriewood**, waa fined £30 by Mr. Solling, S.M., in the Special court yesterday. Mr. W. J. Bradley. K.C. ... 106 words

1. FISHERMAN DROWNED Sydney, Monday.

Barrier Miner (Broken Hill, NSW: 1888 - 1954) Monday 9 November 1931 p 1 Article

... FISHERMAN DROWNED Sydney, Monday. One man was drowned and another narrowly escaped a similar fate when a fishing boat capsized off **Warriewood** Beach, Narrabeen, to-day. The men hired a boat from a 'local boatshed about 9 a.m., intending to go fishing, but they were seen to be in difficulties ... 108 words

2. ATTACKED BY SHARK

The West Australian (Perth, WA : 1879 - 1954) Friday 14 January 1949 p 12 Article

- ... ATTACKED BY SHARK SYDNEY, Jan. 13: When attacked tacked by a big shark 400 yards off Mona Vale beach today Donald Dixon (17), of **Warriewood**, has his surf ski smashed and was thrown into the water. A club-mate, also on a surf ski, risked attack him self by paddling close by and escorting the other ... 84 words
- £200 GIFT. From Big Lottery Win. SYDNEY, June 15.
 Townsville Daily Bulletin (Qld.: 1885 1954) Wednesday 16
 June 1937 p 7 Article
 - ... £200 GIFT. From Big Lottery Win. SYDNEY. June 15. George Davis, laborer, of **Warriewood**, wood, who purchased, but had no share In. a winning ticket In the State lottery last Friday, to-day received £200 as a Rift from his two mates who shared the prize. They work in the Bsme road cang. for the War ... 95 words
- 1. BOAT OVERTURNS. Man Drowned in Surf. SURVIVOR'S DESPERATE STRUGGLE.

The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954) **Tuesday 10 November 1931** p 9 Article

... swim to the shore when a fishing boat overturned near **Warriewood** Beach yesterday morning. The two men, ... strong southerly. .They immediately set out for **Warriewood** Beach. When within 100 yards of the shore they ... 216 words

2. CASUALTIES. FALL INTO QUARRY.

The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954) Wednesday 22 July 1936 p 14 Article

- ... CASUALTIES., FALL INTO QUARRY. George Geoige Hagerty, 65, a pensioner, of Macpherson-street, pherson-street, **Warriewood**, was walking through the bush at **Warriewood** yesterday when he fell about 20 feet into a quarry. His left leg vas broken, and he was helpless. He lay for some time calling for ... 234 words
- 1. <u>Knockout saved two children from death Sydney, Sunday</u> *The Argus (Melbourne, Vic. : 1848 1956)* **Monday 20 August 1951** p 3 Article

... Knockout saved two children from death Sydney, Sunday . A Yugoslav farmer yesterday knocked out two baby girls at **Warriewood** wood to stop their run- ning into a burning shack. The Yugoslav, Simon Sanko, had saved the children, but they wanted to get back to their mothers still trapped ... 141 words

- 1. HURLED TO DEATH Stolen Car Overturns SYDNEY, Today
 The Mail (Adelaide, SA: 1912 1954) Saturday 2 August 1930 p
 3 Article
 - ... HURLED TO DEATH Stolen Car Overturns SYDNEY, Today In a stolen motor car Mr. Harry Slater (aged 30 years), of Dalton street, Mosman, was hurled to his death when the car overturned at **Sheep Station Hill**, **Warriewood**, near Narrabeen early this morning. He was thrown 20 yards down an embankment, and ... 128 words
- RAIN URGENTLY NEEDED TO END DROUGHT SYDNEY. Monday.

The Canberra Times (ACT: 1926 - 1954) **Tuesday 21 December 1948** p 2 Article

... Mr. P. C. Attlee, of . Forest Road, **Warriewood*** said , his beans, cabbages, and carrots were a total ... 214 words

Picture Aerial:

ONE OF SYDNEY'S TOMATO-GROWING COLONIES FROM THE AIR—ENGLISH RUGBY LEAGUE FOOTBALL TEAM DEPARTS. (1936, July 23). *The Sydney Morning Herald* (NSW: 1842 - 1954), p. 12. Retrieved November 15, 2011, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article17254405

- Court says wife can evict husband Sydney, Tuesday
 The Argus (Melbourne, Vic.: 1848 1956) Wednesday 14
 November 1951 p 3 Article
 - ... former wrestler, now **a poultry farmer**, of **Warriewood.** Nilan appealed to the Full Court for an order ... 214 words
- LAUNCH ON ROCKS. Explosion of Petrol. MAN DROWNED. <u>Companion's Swim in Raging Sea. NEWCASTLE, Wednesday.</u> *The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954)* Thursday 8 <u>July 1937 p 9 Article</u>

... full force of a heavy wave, **Alec Robinson, of Greenhills**, **Warriewood,** near Narrabeen, was washed out ... 878 words

1. <u>IN EQUITY</u>. (Before Mr. Justice Nicholas.) FORMER DAIRY FARMER'S DAUGHTERS.

The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954) Wednesday 4 October 1939 p 5 Article

- ... land at **Warriewood**, the erection of glass- houses for tomatogrowing, and the subse- quent removal of ... 991 words
- DISTRICT COURT. (Before Judge Cohen.) A COMMISSION CLAIM.

The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954) **Tuesday 30** August 1921 p 4 Article

- ... plalutil? ia an notion against Reginald Vincent Hawk- er, ot Macphersun-slreet, **Warriewood**, for £350 ... 680 words
- AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION.
 The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 1954) Monday 15
 June 1931 p 7 Detailed lists, results, guides

- ... AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION. The Department of Agriculture has arranged foi tha following lectures and demonstrations under the auspices of the Agricultural Bureau to which the general public are Invited **Warriewood** June 16 Lecture by Mr E Hadling ton poultry expert on Poultry Nelungaloo June 16 ... 186 words
- FIERCE STORM. Sweeps Western Australia. HOUSES AND CROPS DAMAGED. PERTH, Sunday.
 The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 1954) Monday 10 March 1930 p 12 Article
 ... district was damaged, and though only 100 points of rain were recorded many creeks flooded their banks At Narrabeen 30 chains of railway were washed away, and several other washaways
- 1. WYALONG WHEAT BELT. THE RAILWAT EXTENSIONS.

in the ... 180 words

The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954) Monday 1
January 1912 p 3 Article

projected lines can be constructed very cheen. by there

... projected lines can be constructed very cheap-ly, there being few grades or creeks, and very little ... prompt action. Thc'''Minister appears particularly I' keen on pushing tramways to Narrabeen and other ... develop- ment ot Narrabeen lands are well enough in their way, but that what Is likely to win an ... 300 words

1. Children Carried To Safety 50 Families Driven Out By Floodwater ALARM IN NIGHT

The Sunday Herald (Sydney, NSW: 1949 - 1953) Sunday 3 May 1953 p 3 Article

... families from cabins, tents, and caravans at Avalon and Narrabeen camping sites early yesterday ... to the office safely. LOST CLOTHING Thirty families awoke at Wakehurst Park, Narrabeen, to find ... campers had lost all their children's clothing ia the flood. The floodwater dropped rapidly at Narrabeen ... 1121 words

SYDNEY'S WILDS. Musing on Middle Creek.
 The Sydney Morning Herald (NSW: 1842 - 1954) Saturday 16
 July 1932 p 9 Article
 ... SYDNEY'S WILDS. ???»-.-' Musing on Middle Creek. (BY APCHER PUSSELL.) I popul this note in a word lond of bush

ARCHER RUSSELL) I pencil this note in a w;;d land of bush and rock and hill, on Middle Creek, beyond the upper waters of Narrabeen Lake. One ... palms and gums, and spiny grass trees, creeks and gurgling rivulets, their sides an agglomeration of ... 318 words

ESCAPES FROM GAOL. MADE BY THREE MEN. One Later Recaptured. SYDNEY. December 17.

Three habitual criminals, John Williams, 27, John Bade, 37, and Joseph Bourkc, 35, made a daring escape from Parramatta gaol early to-day. Eade

later was captured in a house it Klllara- He offered no resistnee. Police had seen him enter the house. Two constables, one a son of the Comptroller-General of Prisons (Mr. Hinchy), made the arrest. The men escaped by means of a rough ladder constructed secretly. On Friday at 10 p.m. they were locked In the bakehouse at the gaol. They apparently unearthed the rope ladder from a hiding place In the bakehouse. It consisted of roughly sewn flour bags attached to a long stick made of portions of handles of baker's shovels bolted securely together. At one end of the stick was a steel hook procured from the bakehouse. They broke out of the bakehouse, raised the hook by the atick at a spot near the main gate, and grappled the contraption on to a railing that runs around the top ol the stone wall. Then they clambered over the wall. At dawn to-day the ladder was Been hanging on the wall. As soon as belle were rung denoting an escape, hur ried search of the gaol was made. Police in all suburbs were notified, and a wide quest was begun.

It was believed they were still wear ing the white clothes of the bake house, but as a serge coat and dun garees were missed from the prlaon it Is possible the escapees were able to change their attire. More than 60 police, coatless and perspiring In the boiling heat, scour ed the waterways and lantana bush near Westmead, an adjacent suburb, after confusing reports had been re ceived concerning the prisoners' whereabouts. Another search 'party had gone far ther afield Into WentworthvIIIe. In scorching heat police beat their way through dense scrub, waded waist high through snake-Infested under growth, and followed creeks and waterways through open country. All were armed. From several quarters news was brought of men in white clothes dodg ing and crawling through bushes. There were many falBe alarms. Police believe an accomplice outside the prison may be sheltering the re maining two men, and that a car may have been waiting in the vicinity for SYDNEY. December 17. Early this morning, one of the Par ramatta goal escapees was seen by police at Narrabeen. He fled to the bush and eluded squads of police who were rushed to the district and who, with police Alsatians, searched the area throughout the day. Two of the men entered a house In Llofleld on Saturday night and stole a quantity of clothes. The escaped men were employed In the prison bakery, preparing loaves for Saturday. Warders saw them in the bakehouse at night. They were regarded as 'trusties' by some mem bers of the prison staff. It Is believed the men have been making their flour bag ladder far some days, and it had been bidden under stacks of bagged flour until the opportunity to use it occurred. Police believe the two other men might have been with Eade when he attempted to cross to a house at Killarra when he was captured by the police and seeing him arrested, disappeared Into the scrub. This belief is strengthened when a robbery was reported at Linfield between 6.80 and 7.30 on Saturday night. The house was broken Into and a kit bag, blue serge suit, two grey suits and a dinner suit and hat stolen. At S o'clock this morning, police saw Bourke approaching a house at Narrabeen. He was carrying a leather kit bag and wearing a grey suit. Bourke saw the policemen at the same time as they saw him, and turning round, ran for cover In the scrub dropping the bag. A constable gave chase but Bourke had more than 100 yards start and

escaped . Large squads of police were rushed from the city, and Alsatian dogs were sent for. Twenty recruits from the police depot reinforced the numbers, and extra wireless cars and mo*or cycles patrolled the roads but no sign was found of Bourke.

ESCAPES FROM GAOL. (**1938, December 19**). *Townsville Daily Bulletin* (Qld.: 1885 - 1954), p. 5. Retrieved November 15, 2011, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article62211755